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Parish Council meeting was held in Cruwys Morchard Parish Hall on
Thursday 12th October 2017 at 8 p.m.

1 MEMBERS PRESENT

Mrs S. Smyth (Chairman), Mr. D. Berry, Mr M. Lake, Mr N. Baker, Mr G. Hall, Mr A.
Chave, Mr G. Kingdom

2 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Mrs J. Mitchell (Holiday), Cllr M. Squires (County Councillor)

3 NON-ATTENDANCE

None

4 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 24th August 2017 had already been circulated prior to
the meeting.

Proposal: Agreement to the content of the minutes was proposed by Mr Hall and
seconded by Mr Chave and was unanimously agreed by the meeting and duly signed by
the chairman.

5 DECLARATION OF INTEREST

None

6 MATTERS ARISING

PHONE BOX

The clerk confirmed that she had forwarded a link to the BT website to the Young
Farmers for them to purchase the phone box outside the Cruwys Arms.

AUDIT COMPLETION

The clerk stated that she had received the Audit completion notification from the auditors
and that all of the audit form together with auditor comments have been uploaded to the
parish council website.

9 PLANNING APPLICATION (17/01369/FULL) – Installation of a LPG tank in churchyard at
Holy Cross Church, Cruwys Morchard.

A short discussion took place.

Proposal: Mr Berry proposed and Mr Lake seconded agreement to this application and
the meeting unanimously agreed.

10 SPEED LIMIT SIGNS – Pennymoor

The clerk stated that she received 15 replies to the survey about having 20mph is plenty
signs through the village of Pennymoor with 13 of those thinking the signs would be a
good idea.

Since the survey the clerk has spoken to the SteveTucker at Devon CC highways who
suggested that the policy on having 30mph signs had changed and that Pennymoor may
now fit the criteria and thought it would be a good idea to make the request to the
Highways Department.
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After a short discussion the clerk was asked to contact Devon CC with a request for 30
mph signs.

11 DEFIBRILLATOR

The clerk stated that there is a £1,000 available from the Harvest Fund which could be
used towards a defibrillator to be situated in Pennymoor.  The rest of the money could
come from reclaiming the VAT on this defibrillator and the one at Nomansland.

Suggestions were made about siting it someone around the Cruwys Arms i.e front porch
or back outbuilding and the clerk was asked to speak to Mr & Mrs Randerson the
landlords of the pub.

12 HIGHWAY PROBLEMS

The clerk stated that there had been a recent site meeting at Tollgate with Steve Tucker,
Cllr Squires and Gavin Hall. The outcome was that Highways would add the road repair
at Pages Cross junction and at Tollgate junction including the collapsed drain and the
potholes right upto Two Post Cross.

Potholes were reported between Little Heath and Robins Post.

Meeting closed 8:29 p.m.

Signed (Chairman)…………………………………………………. Date…………………………….


